
 
15 March 2024 

 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

Re: Deputy Headteacher Appointment 

 

I am writing to update you on the recruitment of our new Deputy Headteacher. I wrote to you 

in September to inform you that Mr Simon Shaw had decided to leave his post as Deputy 

Headteacher. 

 

During the intervening period, Mrs Duzniak has been our Interim Deputy Headteacher and 

has overseen several important developments to benefit both students and staff. I would like 

to put on record my thanks to Mrs Duzniak for her significant contribution as Interim Deputy 

Headteacher. 

 

I am pleased to share that, following a rigorous selection process, Mr Rob Morgan will be 

joining SMRT as Deputy Headteacher (Behaviour, Inclusion and Ethos) from June 2024. Mr 

Morgan is currently an Assistant Headteacher (Sixth Form) in North Somerset. He brings a 

wealth of leadership experience and is very much looking forward to helping the school 

achieve its ambitious goals for our students and community. Mr Morgan is passionate about 

the ethos of SMRT and committed to further developing the good relationships that underpin 

our community. 

 

Mr Morgan will be spending some time at SMRT from April 2024 to support his induction in 

advance of the Term 6 start. I am sure you will join me in wishing Mr Morgan the very best in 

his new role and thanking Mrs Duzniak for her dedication to the interim role since Mr Shaw’s 

departure. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 
Del Planter 

Headteacher 


